Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 29th September 2011 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Monica McConnell, Mrs Eleanor Stone, Mr Matt Bromage
Apologies:  
Mr Craig Fearn

Geoff opened the meeting by welcoming the members and thanking them for agreeing to be part of the new Patient Participation Group.  As the Group was meeting for the first time each member was invited to say a few words about themselves.   

The ground rules were discussed and agreed.  

Sally gave a summary of what a Patient Participation Group should involve.  Its main purpose would be to agree on patients’ priorities and issues and open a line of communication.  The Group would also be required to produce a survey for patients, analyse the results and publish them on the Practice website.  It was felt that the membership of the Group should not exceed ten.  There are currently eight members leaving scope to recruit another two as the Group evolves.  The Group will need to be publicised via the notice boards, Practice newsletter and website in order to start to receive feedback from patients.  The Practice website will be having a new section added to it which will contain information about the Group, minutes, survey etc and will also have a facility for patients to submit suggestions and comments.  Each PPG was likely to be unique as each Practice is different.  Although guidance is available it would be up to the members to run the Group as they preferred.  Sally noted that confidentiality was very important within the Practice.  
David felt that it was crucial to have a good interface with the patients as there were many aspects of the Practice that affected patients greatly and might be suitable for improvement such as the dispensary, delivery service or the appointments system.  It was acknowledged that it would be impossible to create systems that suited everyone perfectly as the recent addition of a radio to the waiting room had shown.   Carole noted that she did not have any experience of other Practices as she had always lived in this area.  Eleanor felt that if you were satisfied with the service you were getting it was not necessary to compare it to another service.  Monica recalled her memories of the doctor’s surgery in London just after the war and how different it was to modern healthcare.  Geoff felt that Monica’s memories would make an excellent article for the website.  
The survey was discussed in some detail and examples of questions and formats were examined.  The survey might cover any number of topics such as premises, access, parking, the waiting room, appointments and staff including the front of house team, nursing team and the doctors.  It was agreed that the members would discuss services at the Practice with others before the next meeting and bring their thoughts and opinions to the next meeting in order to make a start on putting the survey together.  
Matt said that he had been very pleased with the service he had received recently when preparing to travel abroad.  He felt he had a very good experience and that this service could be highlighted to patients.  

Matt also felt that Facebook would be an effective tool for communicating with patients, in particular his age group.  He noted that a survey could be completed via Facebook.  

Geoff introduced the Group to the suggested Terms of Reference and suggested that everyone had a look at these.  This item will be added to the agenda for the next meeting when the Terms will either be agreed or modified to suit.  

The discussion touched briefly on the Practice’s role in commissioning the government’s Health Bill.  It was agreed that this was a topic that might be discussed in greater detail at a future meeting.  Sally noted that Geoff had already shown some interest in inviting members of the Practice team to speak at the meetings if there was interest.

Geoff discussed the frequency of the meetings.  It was considered that 3-4 meeting in a year would be sufficient and it was suggested that another meeting was called for November to prepare the survey, February to collate the results of the survey, followed by another meeting in June and an AGM in the autumn.  It was agreed to meet again on Thursday, 17th November 2011 at 6.30pm.  

Sally noted that the guidance suggested that PPG’s should be self-organising and patient led.
Geoff suggested that the members had a look at the Practice website before the next meeting as it contained a large amount of information.
